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Andreas Seelisch, MBA, MSc, BHSc (Hons), Reg. CASLPO

Asthe incoming president of the Canadian Academy of Audiology (CAA), | am thrilled to extend
a heartfelt thank you to everyone who contributed to the success of our recent conferencein
Kelowna. This event was remarkable for its dynamic presentations and inspiring discussions and
for setting a new record in attendance, underscoring the dedication and enthusiasm within our
community. At atime when many similar conferences are contracting, our success illustrates the
Academy’ s ability to produce relevant, impactful content for our members and the broader
audiology community.

| bring back lasting memories and inspiration from this year’s event, from Frank Lin’'s scientific
session to al the invaluable hallway networking and social interactions among CAA members and
peers.

| am excited to announce that our 2025 conference will be held at the Blue Mountain Resort in
Collingwood, Ontario. Please stay tuned for additional detailsin the coming months. | encourage
everyoneto join us as we build on this momentum and continue exploring the frontiers of our
profession. The annual conference is a cornerstone of the CAA’s commitment to providing high-
quality continuing education and professional development for our field.

Thisissue of Canadian Audiologist reflects that commitment, focusing on timely and relevant
topics shaping the future of hearing healthcare. From advancementsin artificial intelligence to the
impact of disruptive technologies, innovation is transforming our field in unprecedented ways. As
we navigate these changes, the CAA remains dedicated to equipping our members with the insights
and tools needed to embrace and leverage these advancements.

Thank you for your continued support and engagement. | look forward to a vibrant and impactful
year for the Canadian Academy of Audiology. For those looking to contribute to that success, |
encourage you to explore volunteer opportunities on our website. We welcome our community’s
participation in various creative outlets, as a broad and diverse representation strengthens what we
can accomplish together.

—Andreas

Andreas Seelisch, MBA, M Sc, BHSc (Hons), Reg. CASL PO
Audiologist and Director of Audiology at Hearing Solutions,
President, Canadian Academy of Audiology
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